Draft Minutes

ASTM ROBO April 2011 Teleconference, Thursday April 14, 2011 at 10AM EDT

Dear ROBO Surveillance Panel,

	Ace Glass
	Chuck Carney

Alan Kramme

	Afton
	Monica Johnson-Brown

Shelia Thompson

	ASTM TMC
	Tom Schofield

	Chevron Oronite
	Mark Sutherland

	ExxonMobil
	Dennis Gaal

	Intertek Automotive Research
	Joe Franklin

	Lubrizol
	Rick Hartman

	RohMax
	Pam DeFlavees

Alan Flamberg
Justin Mills

Joan Souchik

	SouthWest Research
	Mike Birke


AGENDA

1.  Welcome – members, new members, guests

2.  Agenda review

3.  Workshop review: 


Corrections to summary and actions
Summary and actions look reasonable.


Findings since the workshop (and maybe even some completed or news on actions)

Ace Glass reported that the dimensions of the reactor and the design of the heating elements has been locked down and will stay constant (to the best of manufacturing capabilities) from now on.


Alan and Justin will visit Ace Glass in April or May.  (NOTE:  visit occurred on April 27, 2011 with Joe and Rick joining via teleconference.)

4.  Rules ballot


Approve
10


Negative
0


Abstain
0


Total companies
17

Comments:  
1.  better definition of Vacuum Control valve turns desired – addressed at workshop.


          
2.  Does volatiles >=60% mean an invalid test?  Yes


 
3.  Suppose more than one item is changed.  Does this still require 2 tests or perhaps more?  Consensus at workshop was 2 tests.

Ballot passes.  Rules changes to go into effect as of today.  Tom will work with Alan and Joe to update the data dictionary so the required parameters can be monitored and also to incorporate additional parameters as discussed at the Workshop.
NOTE:  Revised rules updated April 14, 2011 and distributed via email to Surveillance Panel distribution list on April 20, 2011 with the following note as discussed at this meeting:

Please note the following important changes that are effective
immediately:

1.  On an already calibrated stand, stands must pass the single-test TMC
re-calibration within two operationally valid attempts.  After that, a
successful two-test calibration sequence is required to re-calibrate the
stand.

2.  The TMC will begin monitoring the volatiles at end of test (VOLEOT)
parameter.  As agreed, any value of 60 mass% or greater will be
considered operationally invalid for TMC calibrations.

3.  Until we can get the reactor vessel ID and reactor vessel voltages
into the report forms, the labs are expected to report as comments if
they change out a vacuum pump, change out a reactor vessel or change the
reactor vessel heating voltage setting between runs by more than 1 volt.
If any of these happen during the calibration period the TMC calibrated
status becomes void and a successful two-test calibration sequence is
required to re-calibrate the rig.

5.  435-2 status

Three tests submitted so far.  More in progress.  
Other Discussion Item:  At the March meeting we discussed the need to demonstrate the ability to acceptably run the three different ASTM TMC reference oils on a new rig before it could be certified.  However, it was pointed out, that we did not reach a consensus on how to go about generating these three runs.  We need to resolve this and a written ballot may be in order. 
6.  Schedule next meeting

Plan to hold teleconferences on May 24, 2011 and the week of June 13, 2011.
NOTE: May 24 meeting postponed.  Next meeting scheduled for Monday, June 13, 2011.

7.  Adjourn

